
 

 
 

 
      December 1, 2010 
 

• Shortest Newsletter.  This may be the shortest newsletter ever since there isn’t much going 
on as the Christmas season commences.  We hope everyone is busy on their cars doing some 
serious upgrades as winter projects. It seems like there is always something to do on our cars.  
Bob Landry is continuing on his Factory Five street rod.  Jan is continuing on his ’41 Buick, 
Dan on his ’49 Chevy, Brian on his Street Beast, Art has a dozen things to do on his ’55 and 
surely others are deep into upgrades or new projects.  Let’s Keep ‘em goin’! 

 

• Election of Officers.  The election of CVSR officers for the upcoming year 2010-2011 was 
held at the November meeting at Gary Bruening’s 

  President:  Harold Douse 
  Vice President:  Tim Sargent 
  Secretary:  Art Stultz 
  Treasurer:  Dan Sargent 
 

• Potential December Club Meeting  Harold has been working on a visit to Vermont SportsCar in 
Colchester but as yet has not secured a firm date. When we have a date and location firmed up 
we will e-mail or call all club members and let them know.  It is possible that there will not be a 
December meeting at all.  
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• Winter Events   The January meeting is being arranged by Dan for a visit to Green Mountain 
Foam in Underhill.  Plans for this visit are coming together pretty well.  The committee is also 
working on: 

  
  Lesson on the club website-Tim 
  Trip to Rob Russin’s new shop-Cambridge 
  Trip to Flatiron Racing-Colchester 
  Annual Dinner/Party 
 

• Sad News Our condolences to Kookie and Harold Douse for the loss of her son, Jamie Jones 
who passed away as a result of an auto accident on November 21. 

 

• Bob is Settin’ the Pace Our Bob Brunette had a pacemaker installed 
this past Tuesday and is back home and doing well. He says his heart 
rate is up and his feet are warmer so it looks like he will be back to  
stacking wood and building his cars soon!     

 

• Dues due.  The annual dues for club members are now due as we pay our dues on a yearly 
basis from November to November.  Please get your dues in to our new Treasurer, Dan Sargent. 

 

• Streetscene Magazine The official magazine of the NSRA has quite an extensive write-up of the 
2010 Northeast Street Rod Nationals plus in the November issue.  Even the cover has a picture 
of the fairgrounds with the grandstands and many nice cars. 

 
 
     

Classified Ads 
 
FOR SALE:1967 Ford Mustang engine. 302 CID. Bored .030”. Heads are from a ’70. Full rebuild with all new 
parts.  Heads were done professionally at a machine shop.  Engine is complete from carb to oil pan and from 
pulleys to flexplate.  $1200.  Call Dan Clark at the Center for Technology, Essex.  802-857-7000 ext 1349 or Art 
Stultz at 879-7283.  

 
 
 

Champlain Valley Street Rodders 
336 Birchwood Drive 
 Colchester, VT 05446  

E-mail: artstultz@comcast.net 
 

                Pres.: Harold Douse 802-893-3966 
Vice Pres.:Tim Sargent 802-635-6187 
 Secretary: Art Stultz 802-879-7283 

     Treasurer:Dan Sargent 802-527-2827 
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